
 

February 9, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 345-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Petersen: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 127 by Senate Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 127 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 127 would require that on and after July 1, 2015, the Secretary of Transportation 

could not place any signs commemoratively designating any highway, bridge, interchange, or 

trail until the Secretary has received sufficient funds from gifts and donations to cover the cost of 

placing the signs and an additional 50.0 percent of the initial cost to defray future maintenance.  

 

 The Kansas Department of Transportation indicates there would be no fiscal effect on 

agency operations resulting from the passage of SB 127.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Ben Cleeves, Transportation  


